OKC Metro Area (405) 522-6205 / Statewide Toll-Free (800) 522-0114

Hospital DRG Rebase Update

OHCA PRN 2017-08

October 25, 2017

Dear Hospital Administrators:

This notice is an update on upcoming topics that impact hospitals.

DRG Rebase Update

OHCA is in the process of completing the annual rebase of DRG base rates and weights. It was the intent of OHCA to implement the update October 1, 2017, but implementation has been postponed for continued analysis. OHCA continues to use Medicare grouper (MS-DRG V34) and will update the grouper and rebase effective January 1, 2018. Thank you for your patience with this process.

If you have any questions or require additional information please phone Aaron Morris at (405) 522-7533 or email at <u>Aaron.Morris@okhca.org</u>.

Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma's *SoonerCare* members.